
Iowa County 4-H
Clover Connection

July 2025

In This Issue
  4-H CALENDAR OF EVENTS

July 2025 
12 - Exploration Day, Fairgrounds
17 - Cloverbud Day, HHS Building 
27 - Foods Review, HHS Building 3PM
August 2025
17 - Clothing Review, HHS Building 1PM
22 - Club Annual Financial Reports DUE
27-31 - Iowa County Fair
September 2025
1 - Iowa County Fair
26 - Junior Leaders Applications Due
22 - Leaders Association Meeting, 6pm
October 2025
5 - Junior Leaders Banquet, HHS Building 
5-11 National 4-H Week
31 - Record Books & Awards Due to County 

Contact Us
UW Extension- Iowa County
303 W. Chapel St. Suite 1200
Dodgeville, WI 53533
608-930-9850
dan.brandt@wisc.edu
Open 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m.
Monday-Friday
iowa.extension.wisc.edu
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4-H Leaders
 Upcoming Meeting: 

Mon. Sept. 22nd
6PM HHS Building

 Dodgeville



4-H BB Gun & Air Rifle
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4-H Dog Project
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Archery Project 

Page 4



4-H Club News
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Blue Ribbon and Up and Over 4-H clubs recently had the
opportunity to experience the work of the Hollandale Fire

Department and UW Health Med Flight during an educational
event. 

The event included activities and presentations. Firefighters
demonstrated their equipment and explained emergency

procedures. The UW Health Med Flight crew showcased their
helicopter and the medical equipment used for critical care

transports.

4-H members learned about the roles of the flight crew, including
the pilot, doctor, nurse, and how they work together. The event
also included a discussion on safety protocols when interacting

with the Med Flight helicopter and the equipment inside.



Extension Office

As some of you may already know, Tom Harman, our office
assistant, has accepted a new position with Iowa County and will

no longer be working in the Iowa County Extension Office. 

Please Note: Our Office Door is Now Locked During the Day
If you need to drop something off or stop by, please arrange a
time in advance and let the appropriate staff member know.

There may not always be someone in the Extension Office during
the day. Thank you for your understanding! 

We don't know if or when they may be filling this position, but for
now please direct all inquiries directly to Dan at 608-930-9850 or

dan.brandt@wisc.edu .
 

As some of you may already know as well, due to recent county
budget cuts, we will not have an intern assisting us this year.

While we know the extra help has been valuable in past summers,
we are committed to continuing our programming and events

with enthusiasm and dedication. We appreciate your
understanding and support as we adjust to this change. As

always, your involvement is what makes our work possible, and
we are grateful for everything you do to support youth and

families in Iowa County.
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4-H Summer Academy

This year, I attended
Summer Academy 2025 and

was part of the Civic
Engagement track. We

learned how to design new
spaces that would benefit

our communities, which was
such a fun and meaningful
experience. On the second
day, we visited the Capitol

and the Dane County
Courthouse, where I got to
see how local government

works up close.

I had an amazing time
learning about how I can
make a difference in my

community—and I made so
many new friends along the
way. I’ll definitely be going
again next year because of

how much fun and
inspiration I found this time!

Evy Linscheid, Cobb Busy
Badgers

Page 7



4-H Summer Camp

Another fun year at 4-H Summer Camp with Portage, Iowa, and
Waupaca Counties! Thank you so much to all of the older youth
counselors and adult volunteers for giving us 3 days of your
summer to support over 60 campers in teambuilding, outdoor
education, making friends, learning new skills, and having fun!
Thanks also to our campers and we hope to see you all next year!
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4-H Summer Academy

This year was my second year attending summer academy and I
had so much fun! I was in the construction and skilled trades track

and I had the opportunity to meet new people and learn new
skills. I learned about plumbing, construction, electric, youth and
adult apprenticeship opportunities, and green energy. I also got

to go paddle boarding and I had so much fun at the dance. I think
everyone should go to summer acadamy! !

Lily Linscheid, Cobb Busy Badgers
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Foods & Clothing Review

Questions about Foods Review or Clothing Review
 can be directed to fair superintendent

Emily Oxnem at: 608-574-8514

Entries need to be made in 
FairEntry by July 11th. 
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4-H Club AFR Information
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As in past years, all 4-H Clubs and Groups that have a
checking and/or savings account must complete and
submit the following documents to their 4-H Program

Educator by Friday August 22, 2025:

1.Wisconsin 4-H Clubs & Groups Annual Financial
Report

2.Wisconsin 4-H Clubs & Groups Audit Checklist
3.A copy of the checkbook and/or savings registry

covering July 1 – June 30
4.A copy of the bank statement ending June 30 or

July 1 for each account. Any differences between
the bank statement(s) and the ending balance
reported must be reconciled and the reconciliation
must be uploaded with the Annual Financial
Report.

5.A current inventory of land, buildings, property, or
project equipment with individual values of $2,000
or greater.

6.Monthly Treasurer’s Reports for 4-H Clubs or
Groups with annual income greater or equal to
$20,000.

All this information and more can be found on the
NEW Annual Financial Report (AFR) webpage.

https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/4h-resources/annual-financial-report/
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/4h-resources/annual-financial-report/
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/4h-resources/4-h-financial-audit-checklist/
https://4h.extension.wisc.edu/resources/wisconsin-4-h-policies/annual-financial-report-afr/


4-H Cloverbud Day
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https://forms.gle/YQfehHC6u66KF7UP6 



Questions about the Iowa County Fair can be directed to 
Mary Foley at: iowacounty01@gmail.com

Iowa County Fair News

Pre-Exhibitor Letter Can be found on the fairs
website along with all ID and Livestock

information can be found on the fair website at: 
https://iowacountyfair.com/exhibits/  

Fair Entry is now OPEN to register 
your exhibits. 
2025 Theme: 

Harvesting Memories 
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Where in Iowa County?

Can you guess where in Iowa County this photo
was taken? If you have a guess email Dan at:
dan.brandt@wisc.edu to submit your answer

 and look in next month’s issue to learn the
location. 

Last months answer: Grandview, Hollandale, WI
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4-H At Home
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